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ITEM 8.01.        OTHER EVENTS

The Company's press release dated January 6, 2005 regarding its settlement of
litigation is attached hereto as Exhibit 99.1 and incorporated herein by
reference.

ITEM 9.01.        FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND EXHIBITS

(c)      Exhibits

         99.1     Press release of Pitney Bowes Inc. dated January 6, 2005
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Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the
registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned thereunto duly authorized.
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January 6, 2005
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                                   ------------------------------
                                   B.P. Nolop
                                   Executive Vice President and
                                   Chief Financial Officer
                                   (Principal Financial Officer)

                                   /s/ J.R. Catapano
                                   ------------------------------
                                   J.R. Catapano
                                   Controller
                                   (Principal Accounting Officer)
                                                                 

                                                                    Exhibit 99.1

Stamford, Conn., January 6, 2005 - Pitney Bowes Inc. (NYSE: PBI) and its
wholly-owned subsidiary Pitney Bowes Credit Corporation (PBCC) reached a
nationwide settlement of the remaining lawsuits concerning a program offered by
PBCC to some of its leasing customers to replace equipment if it is lost, stolen
or destroyed. Though the company prevailed in several prior, similar litigations
concerning this program, it decided to settle in light of the costs,
distractions and risk of ongoing litigations. The company continues to deny any
liability in the lawsuits that generally allege that the program is
mischaracterized in the lease contract and is not properly communicated.
         Under the terms of the settlement, members of the class will receive
certificates that may be used for purchases from the company's diverse supply
operations. The company has also agreed to pay the attorneys' fees for the class
of customers and the costs of administering the settlement. The company
estimates that it will record a pre-tax charge in the fourth quarter of 2004 of
approximately $20 million. The settlement is subject to approval by the state
court in the pending Alabama case. The other cases, pending in state courts in
California, Texas, and West Virginia, have been or will be dismissed as part of
the settlement.
         Pitney Bowes is the world's leading provider of integrated mail and
document management systems, services and solutions. The $4.8 billion company
helps organizations of all sizes efficiently and effectively manage their
mission-critical mail and document flow in physical, digital and hybrid formats.
For more information about Pitney Bowes please visit www.pb.com.
                                                     ----------
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